2/14/3

## The Sooner Tuner

February, 2003

Oklahoma Chapter of the Piano Technician's Guild President—Bob Scheer (405-341-8688) Vice President—Ben Davis (405-277-3022) Secretary—Keith McGavern (405-275-8600) Treasurer—Gary Bruce (405-348-3213) Newsletter Editor—Don Bonds (405-596-3799)

## FROM THE EDITOR:

We are all happy to hear that our President, Bob Scheer is doing well after his heart surgery. Bob, we all hope you will be back tuning pianos soon.

## The Technical for February will be presented by Albert Evans

Albert Evans has been tuning pianos since 1944. He began tuning for the public in 1951, and in 1954, he started a piano company in Stillwater. In 1964, after 10 years in Stillwater, he moved the Albert Evans Piano Company to Oklahoma City. Albert has been at the current location since 1978, and the business is still going strong.

Albert has dedicated a great portion of his life and career to the art of tuning and servicing pianos. He has been a member of the Plano Technician's Guild since 1958. He has two sons that are carrying on the family tradition. Son Phillip is a Plano Tech working out of Houston, while son Steve is a little closer to home and works out of Mustang.

At the PTG meeting for this month, Albert will share a part of his knowledge when he presents the technical:

"Installation of Hammers in Upright Planos"

Let us all make a special effort to be there.

Sooner Tuner Chapter Meeting for February 2003 Evans Music, 4100 N. MacArthur Thursday, February 20 8:30 AM

Lets all be there to show the support and respect Albert has earned with his many years dedicated to the Piano Industry

"All expression of opinion and all statements of supposed fact are published on the authority of the author as listed, and are not to be regarded as expressing the view of this chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc., unless such statements or opinions have been adopted by the chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc."